MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

THURSDAY, JUNE 15, 2017
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Thursday, June 15, 2017, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on June 1, 2017 as read.

Mr. Oneil Malbrough from GIS addressed the board and stated that the board needs to approve the contract to start engineering work on the Cheniere Caminada to Bayou Thunder breakwater. A joint motion was made by the commissioners to approve a contract between GIS Engineering and the levee district to survey, permit, study, design and report on project for the Cheniere Caminada Bayou Thunder breakwater. The Capital Outlay has money to start this project. Surveying will be done to come up with various ideas on the placement and presented to the board in order to start this project.
Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report:

1. The annual levee survey was completed last Thursday.
2. Waiting on the After the Fact Permit on Santiny Lane levee.

3. Working on the Hebert levee and culvert requirements.

4. The permits for the original segmented rock breakwater is on public notice and if no problems it should be issued at the end of July.

5. Work for the Cherry Lane to Orange Lane levee will cost approximately $52,000 to start the permitting process. The board would like to see the cost estimate broken down and can be done in phases.

.

President Camardelle stated that our prayers are with Steve Scalise and his family at this time. Mr. Camardelle thanked the commissioners, town council, Jefferson Parish Officials, State and Federal Officials for working together to get permits for new and continued segmented rock breakwaters to protect Grand Isle. He also stated that everyone should be informed of any weather that could affect the island. He will set up a meeting with the Governor after the session to discuss Elmer’s Island and the lack of accessibility and an air strip on Elmer’s Island. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

Commissioner Bellanger thanked Commissioner Besson for cutting the grass on the levees and doing a great job. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 12:23 p.m.
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